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DISSENTING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CAWLEY

I respectfully disagree with the Motion, and concur with the comments of the PA PUC Law Bureau Prosecutory Staff.  I believe that these funds should be directed to UGI Utility Inc.’s (UGI) customers by allocation to UGI’s Low Income Usage Reduction Program (LIURP), rather than to UGI’s Operation Share Hardship Fund as proposed in the Motion.  Allocating the funds to the Operational Share Hardship Fund will very likely reduce the company’s uncollectible expense in the immediate period, resulting in greater profits for the utility this winter.  Any subsequent reductions in future bad debt allowances resulting from future rate cases, however, are speculative.  Alternatively, allocation of funds to a LIURP program will put more of these funds into the hands of UGI’s customers and provide them with the tools to mitigate current and future energy costs.
Additionally, Pennsylvania consumers have recently received a substantial boost in funding for low-income programs by both the federal government.  Governor Rendell has augmented federal LIHEAP funding by $10 million.  These federal and state efforts will provide $280 million in funding for Pennsylvania’s LIHEAP.  Because of this additional funding, the Pennsylvania will expand eligibility for LIHEAP to Pennsylvanians earning up to $44,443 for a family of four, an increase from 150 percent of the federal poverty level to approximately 210 percent of the federal poverty level.  The Commonwealth will also increase the amount of LIHEAP grants to get more aid into the hands of Pennsylvanians.  The minimum cash grant will increase from $100 to $300, and residents in need of crisis assistance will see their maximum grant rise from $300 to $800.
Lastly, energy prices have been dramatically decreasing recently.  While this will not mitigate prior natural gas and electricity purchases, it should have a profound impact on current competing propane and fuel oil LIHEAP funding needs.
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